
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear cdma2000 Technology Workshop Participant: 
 
On behalf of 3GPP2, I want to thank you for your attendance at the cdma2000 Technology Workshop held in 
Guangzhou, China on 14 June 2012.  Your participation, insights, recommendations for new and enhanced 
capabilities based on market needs and requirements, as well as in depth discussion on many of the 
workshop topics made this a very successful and productive event. 
 
The attached Summary of the cdma2000 Technology Workshop  is being provided for your information.  This 
document is an analysis of the workshop contributions and discussions by the 3GPP2 Steering Committee 
Workshop Planning AdHoc, with input from the 3GPP2 Technical Specification Groups (TSGs).  This 
analysis identifies issues raised  at the workshop and for consideration by 3GPP2.  In fact, some issues are 
already being worked on in 3GPP2, as indicated by blue text on the issue list on slide 11 in the attachment. 
 
The 3GPP2 TSGs, during their upcoming meetings, will consider these issues and any further actions to 
pursue related to specification development activities.  To initiate work in 3GPP2, three (3) 3GPP2 member 
companies must jointly sponsor a 3GPP2 Work Item (WI), and then contributions from participating 
companies will drive the work forward.  
 
If there are issues of interest to your company, we strongly urge your direct participation in 3GPP2 to help 
clarify the requirements and drive the development effort.  Your support is important to progressing this 
work.  Please contact 3GPP2 Director, Victoria Mitchell, at vmitchell@tiaonline.org for details on 3GPP2 
participation and meeting schedules.  Your comments are greatly appreciated and will facilitate prompt 
responsive action on the issues of concern. 
If you are interested, a press release about the Workshop can be found on the 3GPP2 website at 
http://www.3gpp2.org/Public_html/News/20120829_Guangzhou_Workshop_Press_Release.pdf.  Again, 
thank you for your participation in the cdma2000 Technology Workshop and making it an outstanding 
success. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Cheryl Blum 
3GPP2 SC Chair 
 


